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SUNDAY WORSHIP Ð November 
 
  6th Nov  Mrs. Marion Moore including Holy Communion   
 13th Nov  Mrs. Marion Bayley 
 20th Nov  Mr. Tony Russell 
 27th Nov  Rev. Bryn Thomas - Joint Service with Elmers End at 

     Beckenham 
OTHER DIARY EVENTS  

Tuesday 1st November 8pm            EldersÕ Meeting  
Wed    2nd November 2.30pm  Bible Study 
Wed   2nd November 7pm           Vacancy Group 
Tuesday 8th November 8pm    Crescent Club 
Wed  16th November 12.30pm  Luncheon Club &  

 Songs of Praise 
Saturday    26th November                    CHRISTMAS FAIR 
 
 

 

OUR VISION  
 

Our vision is to glorify God and to serve God throughout our lives, 
always open to God working through us. We seek to share the good 
news of love, forgiveness and grace with all in our local community 
through our actions and our prayers. 
                   

 
 
 
 
 
   Donors    Arrangers 
 

   6th                   available                               Marion Bayley 
  13th                 REMEMBRANCE               Muriel Aldcroft 
  20th                 Sheila Baldwin                      Jane Ball 
  27th                 The Almonds                         Monica Duncan 

 
! 
In Flanders fields the poppies blow; between the crosses, row on row, 
That mark our place; and in the sky, the larks, still bravely singing, 
fly, scarce heard amid the guns below. 



Dear Friends, 
 

When Sue Powell left us at the beginning of the year I think we all 
thought that our weekly services might not live up to the standard to 
which we had become accustomed during her time with us. We need 
not have worried. The quality of the services and sermons we have 
enjoyed from our visiting ministers during the last months has been 
outstanding, and in particular the congregation was very moved by 
our October preachers. With both our Interim Moderator, Peter 
Stevenson, and Bryn Thomas, we had uplifting services and 
memorable sermons which moved and encouraged us. A vote of 
thanks to Gill Ross, our indefatigable Church Secretary, who has 
planned or plotted all the visiting preachers, for achieving the near 
impossibility of finding such quality week after week. Long may it 
continue, but she tells me that it is becoming more difficult as we 
stretch into the New Year. Suggestions and recommendations for 
2017 would be welcome. 
 

As we approach the end of a full year when we have been without a 
Minister, we should also pay tribute to the work of our Vacancy 
Committee, which, under the guidance of Peter Stevenson, has 
thrashed out the joint Pastorate Profile with Hayes Free Church, and 
got us to the stage when a formal ÒVacancyÓ has been declared. We 
are therefore, looking forward to being inundated with applications 
from Ministers wishing to move to the desirable environs of South 
East London! The only cloud on the horizon is that we have been 
ÒscopedÓ together with Hayes at 75%, so it reduces our attractions 
somewhat, but we live in hope that we may indeed attract a suitable 
applicant or two.     With blessings,           Alan 

 
 

FROM THE SECRETARY  
 

At the end of September, we celebrated our Harvest Festival. The 
Brownies and Rainbows joined us as it was a Parade Service as well, 
and of course afterwards we enjoyed our Harvest Lunch! 
At the time of writing, both Henry and Dudley are in hospital. 
We hope they will be back in their respective Homes in the near 
future.  Sheila had a stay at Foxbridge and is now back home. We 
welcomed her back to Church today. 



Roland and Elma have just returned from Brussels.  They were able to 
take Alistair out to dinner which was an added bonus for them all.  
We were fortunate to have our Interim Moderator Rev. Dr. Peter 
Stevenson come to take a service for us. His message was excellent 
and he followed it by chairing Church Meeting where he explained 
more fully what could happen to Beckenham in the future. Watch this 
space! 
Hilda celebrates her 102nd birthday this month.  Happy Birthday to 
an amazing lady!!                                                                    Gill Ross 

 
Lectionary 

 

6th Nov Haggai 1:15b-2:9;  Psalm 145:1-5, 17-21 
Or Psalm 98; Job 19:23-27a;  Psalm 17:1-9; 
2 Thessalonians 2:1-5, 13-17;  Luke 20:27-38 
 

13th Nov Isaiah 65:17-25;  Isaiah 12 **; Malachi 4:1-2a 
Psalm 98;  2 Thessalonians 3:6-13; Luke 21:5-19 
 

20th Nov  Jeremiah 23:1-6;  Luke 1:68-79 ; Jeremiah 23:1-6 
Psalm 46;  Colossians 1:11-20; Luke 23:33-43 

 

27th Nov (First Sunday of Advent)  Isaiah 2:1-5; 
Psalm 122;  Romans 13:11-14; Matthew 24:36-44 
 

 
 
VISITING PREACHERS  
 

Mrs. Marion Moore.  A lay 
preacher who worships at 
West Wickham and who has 
taken services at Beckenham 
before. 
 

Mr. Tony Russell - a good 
friend of ours from Hayes Free  
Church. 
 

Rev.  Bryn Thomas.  A return 
visit - he preached with us in 
October!  
 



PRAYER FELLOWSHIP 
 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY  
God of hope and consolation,  
 we hold before you all who have  died as a result of war.  
 and those who continue to carry the scars of injuries  
    to body or mind.  
 May we remember the cost,  
  lest we forget the value of our freedom,  
  the responsibilities it brings and the sanctity of peace.  
Sustain us in our buildi ng of communities fit for heroes,  
  where all can flourish, to your honour and glory.  
God of mercy,  
  Open our spirits and our hearts,  
    so that we may be more truly makers of peace,  
    remembering all those who are oppressed, who suffer and 
die. 
  May your kingdom of justice, peace and love  
    come for all people of every race and tongue,  
    and may the whole earth be filled with your glory.    Amen  
 
ADVENT SUNDAY  
Advent God,  
  We journey with you to the stable in Bethlehem  
    and a new-born king,  
    ears attuned to the song of angels,  
    eyes alert for the guiding star.  
  Forgive us if on our journey we are distracted  
    by the tempting offers of this world.  
  Keep our hearts aflame  
    with the hope of Christmas  
    and the promise of a Saviour .    Amen 



MINUTES OF THE CHURCH MEETING held on 16th Oct 2016 
 

IN THE CHAIR:   Rev. Dr. Peter Stevenson 
 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Mrs. J. Ball,  Mrs. S. Baldwin, 
Mrs. M. Bayley, Mr. P. Bevan, Mr. D. Davy,  Mr. & Mrs R. Smith,  
Mr. H. Tilley 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 7th August 2016 were 
duly signed. 
 

MATTERS ARISING:      None  
                                       
NOTIFICATION OF ITEMS FOR ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
  

PASTORAL NEWS:  News of the Church family was exchanged 
and prayers offered for those in need.   
 
ECUMENICAL REPORT:  Advent Service - Sunday 4th December 
- 3pm - Penge Congregational Church, 
10th December - Carol Singing in Waitrose. Donations to Refugee 
Charity. 
Joint Week of Prayer for Christian Unity 18th - 22nd January, Burns 
Service at Elmers End Free Church - 24th January.  
Lent Groups to be held at St. Johns on Tuesdays 7.30-9.30 during 
Lent.  Good Friday Walk of Witness.  Meeting for Christian Aid 
Representatives - 24th November - Methodist Church. 
 

SECRETARYÕS REPORT 
a.    Correspondence Ð Peter explained a letter the Church had 
received re concerns about inappropriate behaviour or conduct in the 
past in the URC (following the Jimmy Savile enquiry.) 
The Secretary has all the relevant information if anyone needs to  
report historical inappropriate behaviour  
b.  Pulpit Supply -  Gill has asked for any suggestions for preachers 
for 2017. 
 c.     Vacancy -  Peter explained on behalf of the Vacancy Committee 
that we have received a letter from South London Synod Area 
Pastoral Committee informing us that the pastorate is to be scoped at 
75% (50% Hayes - 25% Beckenham).  The Vacancy Committee as a 
whole decided to go ahead and asked to be put on the vacancy list 
immediately. Peter had been in touch with the Moderator, and it is 



possible that any new Minister could be given 25% of time in a job in 
Synod.    He informed us that in the future it is likely a Minster would 
be given 3 Churches.     
d.     Same Sex Marriage. This was discussed.  A proposal was put to 
members -  ÒI do not at this stage wish these buildings to be registered 
for Same Sex MarriageÓ   The majority voted in favour of this 
proposal. 
e.     Crescent Club.  This has been running for 60 years.  Muriel 
Aldcroft (who has been Chairman for many years) and the present 
Committee felt that due to low membership, this should be the last 
year of Crescent Club in its present form.    However, after 
discussion, the decision was made that we continue, but to probably 
have more informal meetings. The final decision will be made at the 
Crescent Club AGM in May 2017. 
             
JOINT PASTORATE:  
 

Christmas Tree Festival - 2nd -10th December 
Beckenham URC are having a tree at this Festival and Monica asked 
what theme we wanted this year.  The decision was made that it 
would be Joy to the World. 
 

FABRIC:  
Alan Duncan informed us that one of the back classrooms is being 
decorated this coming week.  There is also some minor work being 
done in the corridor.   Rev. Peter Stevenson commended the Church 
for looking after the buildings so well. 
 

FINANCE:  
Anthony Bayley reported on Harvest Offerings - Water Aid £695. 
Church Harvest £621. Commitment for Life £638. 
 

FUTURE EVENTS: 
 

Christmas Fair -  26th November 
 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:        None 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  - 15th January 2017   
 
The meeting closed with the saying of the Grace. 
 
 



OFFERINGS  
The offerings during September were as follows:- 

September 4 £171.50      
September 11 £187.00  
September 18 £210.77        
September 25 £158.00       

The after service coffee collections during September were in aid of 
our Harvest Appeals and totalled £51.40.                   Anthony Bayley 

 

!

!It gives me great pleasure to report the results of our Special 
Collections for Harvest which were as follows:- 

Commitment for Life £650.00 
Water Aid £695.00 
Church Harvest £621.00 
TOTAL £1,966.00 

The vast majority of these donations were Gift Aided and thus worth 
25% more than these figures. A great big thank you to everyone who 
contributed to these magnificent totals. 

Anthony Bayley 
!

 

TOP OF THE PEW 

The Final of Top of the Pew this year will be held at Bromley 
Methodist Church on Friday November 18 at 8.00 p.m. The two 
churches contesting the final are St. Josephs and St. MaryÕs Plaistow. 
There is ample parking and itÕs always an enjoyable event, so why not 
come along. Entry only costs £1.                                 Anthony Bayley 
!



FAMILY LINK  

Following our donation of £60.90 the following email was received 
from Brian James, the Chairman. 

Following our Trustee Meeting last night I write on behalf of the 
Trustees and Play leaders of the local charity Family Link.  We are 
very grateful for the donation received by post.  It will support the 
work that we do enabling children and young people with life long 
challenges to enjoy leisure time together with their peers and give 
their family time for others. Please pass on our deep felt thanks to the 
congregation.  

A.M.B. 

!

CHRISTMAS FAIR  

It really is Christmas Fair time again. It doesnÕt seem 
possible that itÕs a year since the last one! 26th 
November is the date, as if you needed reminding, 
and there is a full page advert on the back page 
providing further details. Slightly nearer the time I 

will be letting you know all the different ways you can help so watch 
out for that but most importantly please come along. ItÕs always an 
enjoyable morning and a chance to have a cuppa with friends old and 
new.  

Anthony Bayley 

!

THANKS & A NOTIFICATION  

Firstly, may I thank everyone for their kind good wishes and prayers 
regarding my recent operation. These were very much appreciated. 

Secondly, due on ongoing problems with my landline, you are more 
likely to get through to me on my mobile no. which is as follows:- 

07983 334946 

Anthony Bayley 

!



QUIZ NIGHT AT ELMERS END FREE CHURCH  

Elmers End Free Church are having a Ò1960s Themed Quiz NightÓ on 
12th November 2016 at 6.30pm. Tickets are priced £10 and this 
includes soup and a ploughmanÕs supper. Please bring your own 
drinks and glasses. Tables of up to eight people. 

It will be OK to pay on the door but for catering purposes please let 
Bill Bowman know by 6th November if you intend to be there. Phone 
020 8777 1150 or email wfbowman@hotmail.com  

We look forward to welcoming you. 

(If more convenient you can let me know Ð Anthony Bayley) 

 
 

THE FOODBANK  
 
As a Church we support the LIVING WELL FOODBANK. This run 
through Holy Trinity Church, Lennard Road, and does valiant work 
both in running the Foodbank for those in need in Penge and 
Beckenham, but also provides a community lunch every Friday 
throughout the year. In order to meet their ongoing requirements we 
have asked what are the food items most regularly needed and the 
following is the list :- 
 

  Milk  (UHT or powdered)                             Sugar  (500g) 
  Instant Mash Potato  or Tinned Potatoes      Tomatoes  (Tinned) 
  Tinned Meat Ð corned beef, spam, ham, mince, meat stew 
  Tinned Vegetables  (No Pulses please) 
  Rice  (smaller bags) 
  Coffee  (100g) 
 

Other food stuffs, preferably tinned, and Toilet Rolls, are also 
welcomed, but the above list are the items they regularly need to keep 
the stocks up.  

 
ÒYou have not lived today until you have done something  

for someone who can never repay you.Ó  
!  John Bunyan 



CRESCENT CLUB 
 

On a beautiful autumn afternoon our first meeting of the season, even 
though we were few in number due to illness and holidays, it was 
opened by Muriel who said the prayers. There were no October 
birthdays for Mary to read out so it was on to our speaker.  The Rev. 
Dr. Peter Stevenson our interim moderator: he is well known to us 
and we were hoping for a good speech. We were not disappointed. 
 

He took us through his life, from an unhappy, at times, childhood to 
ending up as a doctor of divinity.  After a series of ups and downs, 
and a variety of jobs, he married, and when his wife gave birth to a 
very poorly baby son, who did not seem to have a future life, only 
then did Peter hear and dwell on the words of John 15 Ð ÒYe have not 
chosen me but I have chosen ye.Ó  The baby survived and Peter then 
decided to go into the ministry.  A long, and not too easy four years 
later, he was rewarded by becoming a Reverend Doctor. 
 
His speech was full of hilarity and humour.  He was as good as any 
stand up comedian and we all hooted with laughter.  We all wish him 
well in his newly built church, which will be up and running in 
December.  We were invited to the church in the Elephant and Castle 
at the first service. I hope some of us can go to support this grand 
chap and all he does for the URC in general.   
Then it was time for tea and some of MonicaÕs lovely cakes. We pray 
that all our members will be able to come to our 8th November 
meeting when our guest speaker will be Esme Meads, a Baptist 
preacher.              Patricia Power 
 

 
 

Harvest lunch seems a long time ago now Ð 
but what fun. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



REMEMBRANCE  
 

A lone seagull wheeling in the grey mizzling sky. 
Pinched faces in a shivering group, 
Standing on the cinema steps. 
The standard straining fitfully in the bitter wind, 
Held steady in a white-gloved hand. 
St. George and his dragon 
Frozen in the eternal fight of good and evil. 
A silver cross, a clatter of rifles, 
The generations come together in a unique instant of time, 
Remembering. 
Old conflicts, an old comrade, 
Grandparents, 
A soldierÕs tale, history lessons Ð 
All brought together in a small scarlet poppy, 
The colour of blood, 
Their blood, 
The price of freedom. 
 

We will remember them. 
 
Submitted by Mary Thomson, and written by Elizabeth Verlander, a 
member at St GeorgeÕs Church, a member of the U3A Water colour 
group an author of the collection of poems this is taken from; ÒCome 
Dance with Me.Ó  The poemÕs full title is Remembrance 1996. 
 

 
 
 
           November coffee money goes to  
 
              The Royal British Legion 
 

 
 

        Copy for the Dec/Jan Outlook  by 20th November please. 
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A carer is someone who, without payment, looks after a friend or 
family member, who needs help because of disability, long term 
illness (mental or physical) or frailty, and cannot cope on their 
own. On each Sunday the Church will be open at 10.30am and 
6.30pm for services and at 1.30Ñ 3.00pm for tree viewing. The trees 
can also be viewed at these times: From 2.30pm on Saturdays 3rd and 
10th December, Monday 5th and Friday 9th, and from 3.30 pm on 
Wednesday 7th. PLEASE NOTE TUESDAY 6TH: 2.30Ñ 4.30PM 
only; THURSDAY 8th: CLOSED PROGRAMME OF 
ENTERTAINMENT  
#
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BECKENHAM  
UNITED REFORMED CHURCH  

 
 
 

Oakhill Road (off Crescent Road) 
 
 

Interim Moderator       Dr Peter Stevenson 
Secretary Mrs G Ross 020 8650 2959 
Treasurer Mr. A. Bayley 020 8402 2563 
Outlook Editor Mr J Ball 020 8659 5337 
Asst. Editor Mr A Bayley 020 8402 2563 
   

Church organisations 
 

Crescent Club Mrs. M Aldcroft 020 8650 9518 
Luncheon Club Mrs M Duncan 020 8658 3309 
Brownies   Miss L Minett 3rdbeckbrownies@gmail.com  

Rainbows Mrs M Sloper ',+$-)&2.#(3&+45$-)$&+)&$26(' 

 
Pilates Monday  19.30 Ð 20.45 
 Tuesday  09.30 Ð 13.15 
 Thursday 09.30 Ð 12.00 
U3A Arts Class Monday 14.00 Ð 16.00  
Janie Harris Ballet School Monday 14.00 Ð 19.30 
 Tuesday 16.00 Ð 21.00 
 Friday 16.45 Ð 19.15 
 Saturday 08.00 Ð 17.00 
Montessori Mon - Fri 08.30 Ð 12.30 
Jazz Dance Monday 17.00 Ð 19.15 
 Thursday 16.00 Ð 20.15 
 Saturday 10.15 Ð 13.15 
Tai Chi Chuan Monday 20.00 Ð 22.00 
Spanish Dancing Tuesday 20.00 Ð 22.00 
  Saturday 14.30 Ð 16.30 
U3A Guitars(2nd & 4th) Wednesday 14.00 Ð 16.30 
Brownies Wednesday 18.30 Ð 20.00 
Rainbows Wednesday 17.00 Ð 18.00 

 
       For lettings apply to Mr. Anthony Bayley 020 8402 2563 
 
 
 



 
 
  

 
 
 
 

 

SATURDAY 26th NOVEMBER  
10.30 to 12.30 

 
 
    

                                           
                    

  
 
                              
 
 
 

 
  
 
                            
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


